
As we enter our 60th year at United Theological Seminary of the Twin Cities, we reflect on the many voices that have transformed 
us. At the anniversary kickoff event in September, members of the United community were invited to write down the names of 
people at the seminary whose voices–past or present–changed their lives and touched their spirits. The slips of paper were placed in 
the south wall of the chapel and lifted up in celebration. Photo by Hillary Vamstad.
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Dear Friend of United,

The best part of my job as President is thanking people! Whether it is 
through a letter to a donor, an event on campus that welcomes friends of 
the seminary, or through a publication like this Gratitude Report, I love 
expressing gratitude for the generosity of resources and spirit that sustain the 
mission of United.

This report offers an overview of the significant accomplishments of 
the past year. You will read about a student, Darrell Gillespie, who has 
a remarkable ministry in a challenging context; an alum, Beth Long-
Higgins, who is a transformative presence in her work with aging adults; 
and receive the promising current financial data. In addition, you will learn 
about enrollment increases, which distinguishes us as a seminary in these 
challenging times for theological education. The class seated in 2022–2023 
is a 164 percent increase over the student population enrolled just five years 
ago (85 students in the Fall term of FY18 versus 224 students in the Fall 
term of FY23).

Because you care about the well-being of our students, I want you to 
know that the amount of scholarships has kept pace with the slight 
tuition increase, ensuring that new and existing students enjoy affordable 
programming. United remains in the moderately-priced range of graduate 
schools that provide theological education. My aspiration is that no student 
pays more than half of the cost of tuition. (This will require new funds for 
scholarships, of course.)

As we express gratitude, you will also read that in FY22, United experienced 
our biggest giving year in 22 years, with $3.3 million in contributions. Many 
faithful donors made their largest gift ever to United in the past fiscal year, 
up 59 percent over FY21. We added 77 new donors, up 58 percent over 
the previous year. These results are indicators of momentum and renewed 
engagement with the seminary.

Thank you for being a faithful friend of United. We believe our mission 
is transformative; truly, we are out to change the world. For 60 years we 
have been a grand experiment in ground-
breaking scholarship, radical inclusion, and 
public witness.  

So, we give thanks for all that has been and 
that is yet to be!

Gratefully,

Molly T. Marshall, President
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Church schisms are painful events that cause trauma 
and loss for those involved. In these moments, God 
calls leaders to step into the breach. Darrell Gillespie 
(DMin student), a minister who is also a therapist, 
not only tended to the broken-hearted, but also 
answered the call to found a new church in his home 
in 2003. By 2020, Proverbs Christian Fellowship—a 
Pentecostal church—had grown so much that it 
needed to purchase a 20,000 square foot church in 
North Minneapolis.

In the midst of this challenging work, Rev. Dr. Alika P. 
Galloway, a former adjunct faculty member, inspired 
Darrell to consider earning a doctorate. She pushed 
him to attend United. Darrell remembers that she told 
him, “It will be a good place that will stretch you.”

“I didn’t really understand what she meant by 
that,” Darrell confesses. “To me, it was just another 

challenge.” In retrospect, he adds, “it was probably 
one of the best decisions I made.”

Now Darrell encourages people he knows to do this 
sort of stretching. “You need to come to United,” 
he explains, “so you can be equipped to do effective 
ministry with all kinds of people from all different 
walks of life. If you are one dimensional, you will not 
be relevant and you will not be effective.”

MEET TARA

MEET DARRELL



A musician, mother, fiber artist, and ordained United Church of Christ 
(UCC) minister, Rev. Beth Long-Higgins (’88) is a tireless advocate for 
older adults as the founding executive director of United Church Homes’ 
Ruth Frost Parker Center for Abundant Aging.

For her first 25 years of ministry, Beth served as co-pastor in two UCC 
congregations with her spouse, Rev. Dave Long-Higgins (’88, United 
Trustee). Her first internship at United was in a retirement community in 
line with her initial interest in gerontology. In 2013, when she joined the 
staff at United Church Homes, it felt like a coming together of many strands 
of her life.

At the Parker Center, Beth manages and creates several interdisciplinary 
resources, conferences, and conversations about aging, the ways our 
culture views it, and how pastors can minister to older adults. The Center 
produces weekly blog posts and the Art of Aging podcast in association with 
the Dayton Foundation’s Del Mar Encore fellows program. Beth has also 
contributed to Age Friendly Congregations and produced Another Day Older 
resources for small groups. And in 2021, she piloted the Enliven program, 
bringing online courses and programs to older adults that enrich their 
spiritual journey.

During the pandemic, the Parker Center began a partnership to offer the 
NEXT Steps Program, a 16-week curriculum that invites participants to 
“grow whole” instead of old. Through a mix of pastoral kindness, spirituality, 
practical resources, and humor, Beth has earned praise for this work.

Today, Beth is grateful for the many ways that United Theological Seminary 
of the Twin Cities helped her integrate her passions and her love of learning, 
preparing her for ministry to all ages. 

MEET BETH

Beth Long-Higgins presents at the Ruth Frost Parker Center for Abundant Aging’s 2022 annual symposium, “(Pro) Longevity: The Convergence of 
Ethics, Technology, and Spirituality,” on September 30, 2022. Alum Ken Daniel (’81), President and CEO of United Church Homes, is pictured right.

Artwork: A quilt woven by Beth Long-
Higgins, inspired by Hunderwasser (Friedrich 
Stowasser), an Austrian artist and architect.



GIVING CONTINUES TO GROW
In FY22, United experienced our biggest 
giving year in 22 years with $3.3 million 
in contributions. Donors gave generously 
toward our mission to prepare innovative and 
compassionate leaders for the equipping of 
churches, other faith communities, and society 
toward justice and peace. United also received 
funds from Rev. Andrea Johnson (’17) and David 
Fry to endow a chair in World Religions and 
Intercultural Studies—a leading-edge investment 
that supports the seminary’s progressive values 
and curriculum that trains ministers, chaplains, 
social justice and nonprofit leaders, and artists 
for the needs of today and tomorrow in a 
multifaith, multicultural world. A $1 million 
gift from Lilly Endowment Inc. helped establish 
United's Leadership Center for Social Justice—
an innovative center that is preparing pastoral 
leaders to involve their congregations strategically 
in constructive actions that move their 
communities toward holistic justice.

77 NEW DONORS
United is growing in its number of donors. In 
FY22, we welcomed gifts from 77 new donors, 
up 58 percent over the previous year. With 
growth in both student enrollment and our 
donor base, United’s mission is able to multiply 
its impact across the globe.

     LARGEST GIFTS EVER
Many faithful donors made their largest gift 
ever to United in FY22. This is an increase of 
59 percent over FY21. United gives gratitude to 
those donors who trust their financial gifts to our 
stewardship as we educate future faith leaders.

INCREASING ENROLLMENT 
United has experienced growth in student enrollment over 
the last several years. Our current student body totals 224 
future and current faith leaders. The last time the number 
of students was over 220 was the 2001–02 academic year—
more than 20 years ago!

UNITED DONORSUNITED STUDENTS

GROWING DOCTOR OF MINISTRY PROGRAM
The total enrollment for Fall 2022 includes 161 Masters 
students and 63 Doctor of Ministry students. The DMin 
program has grown from 46 students a year ago. These 
faith leaders recognize United is a place where they can 
enhance their ministerial and leadership skills to transform 
their communities for a more just and loving world.

38 STATES & 4 COUNTRIES
United’s investment in leading-edge technology has 
allowed us to open our doors to faith leaders around the 
world. The school’s progressive mission and impact are 
expanding farther than ever with students from 38 states 
and four countries. Over half of our students are located in 
the Midwest.

22 DENOMINATIONS & FAITH TRADITIONS
Our welcoming and inclusive seminary is home to 
22 denominations and faith traditions. The main 
denominations represented include: United Church of 
Christ (UCC), Unitarian Universalist (UU), Presbyterian 
Church (PCUSA), and United Methodist Church (UMC).

FY22  |  JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022 FY22  |  JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

The Johnson-Fry Family

147

FALL 2020

165

SPRING 2021

197

FALL 2021

206

SPRING 2022

224

FALL 2022
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CONTRIBUTIONS

DONORS
United’s trustees, alums, friends, staff, and faculty, along with churches, foundations, and members of the broader community gave 
generously in FY2021–2022, demonstrating confidence in United’s mission and a commitment to the work of educating leaders 
for church and society. Your gifts supported scholarships, faculty, academic resources, seminary operations, and more. Your gifts as 
donors, both large and small, are an act of faith. Thank you for supporting us for such a time as this.

Individuals, households, or organizations donating to both United and the Kaleo Center for Faith, Justice & Social Transformation (a 
self-sustaining, sponsored project of United) are marked with a circumflex (^). Those who donated solely to Kaleo are marked with a plus 
sign (+). We give gratitude for the lives of those who have died; their names are marked with an asterisk (*). We have made every attempt 
to provide accurate information in these lists. If you see something that is in error or that has been omitted, please contact Andrew Fox at 
afox@unitedseminary.edu or 651.255.6110.

SUSTAINERS CIRCLE 
$100,000+ 
Fred C. & Katherine B. Andersen 
   Foundation
George D. Dayton Foundation
Andrea Johnson (’17) and David Fry
Lilly Endowment, Inc.
Arthur L. Merrill*

BELIEVERS CIRCLE 
$25,000–$99,999 
Patricia Ayres
Mary Farrell Bednarowski and Keith 
   Bednarowski
Thomas (’74) and Marilyn 
   Breckenridge
Tom* (’94) and Nancy Caswell
CUE Mid-America Seminaries
E. Rhodes & Leona B. Carpenter 
   Foundation
Eula Mae and John Baugh Foundation
Katherine B. Andersen Fund of The 
   Saint Paul & Minnesota Foundation
Katherine Austin Mahle (’78) and 
	 Stephen Mahle
Julie A. Mall (’85) and Darrell 
   Schmidt^
Molly T. Marshall
Meg Mercury

ANGELS CIRCLE 
$10,000–$24,999 
Art & Martha Kaemmer Fund of    
   HRK Foundation
Marion Bunge*
Terry and David Gilberstadt
MAHADH Fund of HRK Foundation
McMillan Family Endowment Fund 
   of The Saint Paul & Minnesota 
   Foundation
McVay Foundation

Vonda Pearson (’98)
Plymouth Congregational Church
Saint Paul & Minnesota Foundation
Schmoker Family Foundation

PROPHETS CIRCLE 
$5,000–$9,999
Agnes Kuentzel Foundation
David and Jeanne Anderson
Hildegard Bunge
Molly Cox (’89)
Patricia Geadelmann (’04)
Carolyn (’99) and Peter Hendrixson
Cindi Beth Johnson and Thor 
   Mickelson
Mickelson Media Foundation+
Scandia Foundation
Pamela L. Serdar (’01)
Rose Marie Stoebner
Dave (’14) and Jean Tillman
Lynn and Carol Truesdell
Ralph Wyman+

APOSTLES CIRCLE 
$1,000–$4,999 
Sarah S. Amos (’88)
Sheila M. Apland-Ottenbacher (’95)
Linda Billmyer
Terri Burnor (’15)
Daniel L. Busch (’71)
Kelli Clement (’10)
Glenn E. Coleman (’52, ’71)
Compton and Gail Rider Foundation
Dawn Carlson Conn (’97, ’17) and 
   Jim Conn*
Susan J. and Richard Crockett
Beverly Crow (’89)
Kenneth V. (’81) and Barbara Daniel
William and Charlotte Davnie
Jack and Camie Eugster

Doug Federhart (’84) and Stuart 
   Holland
First Congregational Church of 
   Minnesota, UCC
First Congregational United Church 
   of Christ
Monica and Scott Garfield
Sheila Gustafson (’77) and David 
   Southwick
J D Haas (’20)
Phebe Saunders Haugen
Jeanne G. Hejduk
Norma Rae Hunt (’84) and Garth 
   Schumacher (’00, ’03)
Ruth and John Huss
Judith L. Koepke
Lynne Krehbiel-Breneman (’95)
John (’63) and Patricia Krueger
Charles and Hope* Lea
Dorothy Lester
John and Mary Ann Lundquist
Elizabeth J. Macaulay (’99)
Mark and Anne Hansen Foundation
Mayflower Community Congregational 
   United Church of Christ
Polly and Bob McCrea
Ted Meads (’71)
Francis Neir
Steven Newcom (’80, ’19) and Joy 
   Persall^
Norman Pavey (’69, ’74, ’84)
Ruth Phelps (’85)
Shari Prestemon
Gary B. Reierson (’78, ’86)
Ginny Richmond (’98)
Jack and Marty Rossmann
Richard (’66) and Nancy Scheerer
George (’55) and Joyce Schowalter
Judith N. (’90) and James* Scoville
Lyta G. Seddig (’82)
Karen Smith Sellers (’76, ’13)

5            GRATITUDE REPORT 2022  |  UNITEDSEMINARY.EDU



FISCAL YEAR 2022  |   JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

Stacey Smith (’16)
Spirit of Peace United Church of Christ
St. Paul's United Church of Christ
Mark (’62) and Eleanor Steiner
Ron and Carol Vantine
Roger Wentz (’56)
Barbara E. Wiener+
Jonathan and Tracy Wiese+
Wilson and Gayle Graham Yates

DISCIPLES CIRCLE 
$200–$999
Anonymous
Connie Archbald
Saw O. Aye (’20)
Jeannette Bach
Audrey Benjamin (’84)
Marilyn J. Benson (’84) and Tim 
   Wulling
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Lisa C. Bodenheim (’96)
Alice L. Bolen (’93)
Margee and Will Bracken
Kit and Awen Briem+
Robert Browning
Robert H. Bryant
Samuel J. Buehrer (’88)
Lyn Burton (’06)
Kerry J. Campbell
Carl (’86) and Faye Caskey
Diane L. Cayemberg (’15)
Cherokee Park United Church
Jeffrey B. Childs (’83) and Robin 
   Blair (’02)
Class of 2022
Steve and Christine Clemens+
Bryan Allen Demeritte (’05) and 
   Deron Demeritte
Elaine and Fred Dietrich
Donna S. Draeger (’95)
Thomas Duke and Jean Hammink+
Karen (’85) and Doug Dungan
Lois Egan+
Richard (’06) and Carol Eick
Hope A. Engeseth (’01)
Charles H. (’60) and Patricia Eversman
Falcon Heights Church, United 
   Church of Christ
Jackie (’12) and Dennis Falk
Eleazar Fernandez
First Congregational UCC
Bruce Fischer (’70, ’82)
Gretchen W. Fogo (’79)
Tami Glasbrenner
Cindy Gregorson (’86)
Richard Grobe (’72)

Jon Gunnemann (’66)
Muriel Pool Hachfeld (’78) and 
   Randall Hachfeld (’80)
Jeffrey E. Hagaman (’95)
Alan J. Hagstrom (’83)
James (’74, ’81) and Bonnie Harmon
William D. Hart
John M. Heinl (’61) and Diane L. 
   Harvey
Dawn Hofstrand and Edmund Kelley+
G. Forrest (’70) and Sharon L. Hoppe
Merlin H. Hoyer
Stephen (’70) and Susan Hsieh
Ramon Hunt
Marva Jean Hutchens (’80)
Bonnie Johnson (’90)
Sally Howell Johnson (’95)
Cheryl Johnson (’13)
Daniel (’63) and Helen Jonas
Gary (’66) and Kathleen Kasten
Barbara R. Kellett (’00, ’06)
John and Sharon Kemp
Richard F. Kiefer (’96)
Judith Allen Kim (’89)
Dixie Knoebel (’17)
Larry J. (’80) and Sharon Kuntz
Molly Larsen (’17)
Laura Larson
Charles H. Leck (’66)
JungJa H. Lee (’90)
Noam Lekach-Rosenberg+
David (’88) and Beth Long-
   Higgins (’88)
Cindy Macaulay
Ed and Claudia Martin
Walter McCarthy and Clara Ueland
John McDonald
Karla McGray (’91)
Linda Mell (’82)
Men's Brotherhood of St. John's 
   United Church of Christ
Peggy Merrill
Michelle Miller (’06) and Robert 
   Kopp (’06)
Mary Ann Murray (’76)
Mary Ellen Nielsen (’80)
Paula B. Nordhem (’06)
Philip S. Owen (’92)
Charles D. Owens (’13)
F. Dale (’78) and Debra Parson
Peace United Church of Christ
Frank L. (’02) and Betty Picard
Mary Pickard+
Pilgrim Congregational Church
John C. Rinehart (’21)
Roger Ring (’77)

Robbinsdale United Church of Christ
Kyle Roberts
Barbara Rogers
Mark (’77) and Kathy Roggenkamp
Nancy B. Rohde (’80)
Jo Anne Rohricht (’82)
John F. (’84) and Marion Roschen
Doris Ruben (’86)
Justin and Henry Sabia-Tanis^
Carolyn M. Saunders (’81)
John Scheuer (’20)
Peggy Schierl
Cindy Schriever
Marvin E. Schrolucke (’57)
Sheryl Schwyhart (’20)
Margaret Lynn Scott (’82)
Margaret E. Shepherd (’82)
Germaine Smith (’11)
St. Anthony Park United Church of 
   Christ
Clyde Steckel (’93)
Fredolyn Stitt
Nelson (’74) and Marilyn Stone (’87)
Jeff Stoner+
Ernest H. Strandberg (’67)
Nancy Swanson (’93)
Jeff Swenson
John C. Swisher (’82)
Parker (’94) and Albert Trostel
Karl (’65) and Jean Vercouteren
Rosanna M. Walker (’83)
John and Janet Watson
Wells Fargo & Company
Demian Wheeler 
Laura Willis
Women's Guild of St. James' United 
   Church of Christ
Charlene R. Wozny (’00)
Mark Young

FRIENDS CIRCLE 
$100–$199
Lynn M. Acquafondata (’99)
Teryl Akkerman (’85)
Robert H. Albers
Gail D. Anderson (’05)
Anonymous
Tom Arneson
David A. (’84) and Julie B. Bard
Fred Beebe
Richard and Carol Bergenstal
Joyce (’03) and Donald* Besser
Amy Blumenshine (’08) and Mike 
   Troutman (’08)
Lynn C. Borgeson (’92, ’94)
Kathryn Boyne
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Anita Bradshaw
Ronny Bradtke
Julie R. Brown
Max Brumberg-Kraus (’20)
Philip and Carolyn Brunelle
Katherine Burbo (’88)
John Buttrey
Sondra Carter (’87)
Kevin (’83, ’05) and Jo Cassiday-
   Maloney (’83)
Katherine Gibson Christensen (’82) 
    and Robert Christensen
Pamela Y. Cook (’12)
Bonnie and David* Crum (’78, ’01)
Larry (’68) and Rebecca Davis
Allan (’68) and Joanne Dempsey
Dale Dobias (’89)
Marilyn Dodge
Sue K. Ebbers (’78) and Carolyn Pressler
Susan Engh+
Don Eslinger (’76)
Don and Arlene Fancher
Robert C. Fellows (’07)
Luise K. Forseth (’92, ’12)
Robert (’20) and Rebecca Galkiewicz
Diane Gardner
Greg Garman (’87)
Glenn D. Geissinger (’74)
Richard J. (’72, ’75) and Jane M. Gerber
James W. Grant
Gary F. Green II and Monica Green
Clare Gromoll (’14)
Linda and Gary Haugen
Roger Heegaard and Cheryl Thomas
Norma Heinbuch
Traci Hempen-Potter
Diane B. Her (’92)
Karen Hering (’08) and David Hammond
Glen (’82) and Barbara Herrington-Hall
Anita C. Hill^ (’87, ’00)
Judy Holcomb (’97)
Wilbur* (’53) and Karen Huck
Grace Huenemann and George Sher
Alex Iantaffi+
Stanley C. Johnson
Jean and Dennis Koewler
Debbie Kotecki
Kayla Larson (’10)
Larry A. Laskie (’66, ’71)
Roger LaWarre (’69)
David and Dagni Lee
Gordon and Mary Jane Lee
Jeanne D. Lischer (’84, ’90)
Kevin P. Lynch+
Joan Machata
Elizabeth M. Mahan (’96, ’12)

Kristin Maier (’07)
James Martin (’80) and Jennifer 
   Dawson (’79)
Kay and Mike McCarthy
Stephanie McCullough-Cain (’16) 
   and Joseph Cain
Whitney McKinley+
Mary McVay
Melissa Miller (’20) 
Diane and Mark Millis
Virginia L. Mills
Ann M. Minnick (’87)
Amy Moore
Amy Wick Moore (’07)
Jonathan (’00) and Martha Morgan
Kathryn A. Nelson (’86)
Peter Nord (’81)
Michael Obenauer (’77)
Mary E. O'Connell (’00)
Peggy O'Neill (’93) and Ed Fisher
Judy I. Orosz
Linda Paulson (’86)
Delbert Permann (’65, ’80)
Kari Pfarrer
Diane C. Pflepsen
Mary Phelps (’05)
Monica Powers (’01)
Daniel Quillin+
Christyann Ranck
Kathleen Remund (’06) and Diane 
   Light (’14)
Robert and Julie Renk
Kenneth A. Reynhout
Virginia S. Rickeman (’92)
David A. Rumpf (’70)
Richard Runge (’79)
Tanya Y. Sadagopan (’21)
Mary Jane Samuels (’96)
Philip G. Schairbaum (’74)
Arnold D. Schaper (’62)
Robbyn R. Shiell (’83)
S. Thomas (’82) and Anne Shifflet
Joseph Shneider
Noam Sienna+
John C. Slothower III (’77)
Maureen C. Smith (’01)
Paulette Speed (’89)
Matt Stollenwerk
Sheryl Lyndes Stowman (’83)
Bonnie M. Stroessner
Lois L. Swanson
Al (’70) and Ardie Thompson
Peter Thompson (’06)
David (’89) and Cynthia Tidball
Michelle Turnau
Umo Udo (’93, ’03)

United Church of Christ
Hillary Vamstad
Anita VanderPloeg
Monique G. Venne (’05)
Lisa Vick (’07)
Richard Weaver (’85)
Kay Welsch (’89)
Betty S. Wentworth (’86)
Virginia L. Wolf (’99)
James R. Young (’94)
Carol Zaagsma (’07)

SEEKERS CIRCLE 
$1–$99
Grant Abbott
Donald L. (’82) and Luann Adams
Lisa Albrecht
Amazon Smile
Craig Anderson (’70)
M.J. Anderson (’06)
Nancy D. Arnison
David P. Bahr (’90)
Martha Ann Baumer (’73)
Howard K. Bell
Andrew Benda+
Briana Begansky (’04)
Thomas Birkey
Heather L. Bjork (’87)
Chris Bohnhoff
Kristie Brown
Pat Browne
Joan Budny
Rose A. Burns
Henry D. Campbell (’83)
Sarah Campbell (’89) and Mark Gustafson
Jessica Chapman Lape
Christian Brothers of The Midwest
Joseph P. Clay and Kay Wilson-Clay
Richard E. Close (’85)
Stacy M. Craig (’20)
Anne V. Creed
Kathy Currie (’11)
Pamela Dahlstrom
Alida DeCoster (’86)
Barbara Edson (’85)
Ruth M. Egerer (’87)
Janice A. Eickhoff
Seth Fine
Andrew Fox
Ann S. Galloway-Egge (’98)
Karla Geyman
Heather Giffen (’13)
MJ Gilbert+
Tracy (’73) and Ann Godfrey
Rebecca Gonzalez-Campoy
Dale H. Hadler (’05)

CONTRIBUTIONS
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Roberta M. (’97) and Dennis Haskin
Mark Hawkinson
Carol J. Heckmann (’86)
Rachel Hendrix
Katharine Herzog
Louise Hiniker
Cara B. Hochhalter (’08)
Alaina Hoffman (’22) 
Ruth Hoffman
Paul Hooverson
Meleah Houseknecht
Cindy and Thomas Hoy
Eric Hucke (’73)
Jerrod Hugenot
Karen Hutt
Bonnie Jacque-Gorecki (’09)
Stuart (’86) and Brenda Jamieson (’86)
Mark R. Johnson (’73)
Allison Jones+
Frederick Keepers
Diane R. Kerr
Mary Kilgore
Frederick L. Kirschenmann (’58)
Nina Klaudt
JoAnn M. Klink (’84)
Zoe Kuester (’11)
Chris Lance+
Bruce D. Larson
Karen Larson (’12)
Ray Larson (’74)
Lanny and Maureen Law
Barry Lawson
Lynda Lee (’14)

Abe Levine+
Peggy Ludlow (’17)
Kim K. Lutes
Lisa Lynott-Carroll (’14) and Curtis 
   Carroll
Ann Manning*
Eric M. Marean (’00)
Allen (’56) and Carol Marheine
Ruth Ann Marks
James P. Martin (’67)
Larry W. Mens (’75)
Andrea Mericle (’06)
Christine Moroni (’18)
Ellen Morrison 
Timothy (’74) and Marta Morrison
Pamela Ngunjiri
Michael J. and Darlene Nielsen
Jim Olsen and Carolyn Ganz
Joy Outka
Andrew Packman
Joan Peterson
Mark Plagge+
Laura Randall+
Kimi Floyd Reisch (’19) and Roy Graff
Natalie Rice
Max R. Richter (’99)
Carolyn Ring
Sandra Ring
Arthur P. Ritter (’85)
Jeffrey Sartain (’11) and Mark Sedio
Ramona S. Scarpace (’15)
Eldon (’72) and Ann Schmidt
Donna J. Schramm (’96)

Wayne Schupbach (’66, ’72)
Jordan and David Schwab
Belle and Robert Scott
Shari Seifert+
Keith (’59) and Patricia Selberg
Tim Sena
Carol L. Shaffer (’92)
Robert J. Smith (’80)
Ruth Sorenson-Prokosch
Fred A. Sprenger (’58)
Gloria L. Stephens (’83)
Josh Steward
H. David Stewart and Elona Street-
   Stewart
David K. Stibbe (’92)
Ed Sunday-Winters
Joanne C. Sylvander (’81)
Carol A. Teare (’06)
Yvonne Thoits+
Peter N. Thompson
Gail Van Buren (’85)
Mandy Vaughn-Traaseth
Nancy and Bob Victorin-Vangerud
Rebecca Voelkel (’13)
Dwight (’09) and Jean Wagenius
Naw Eh Wah
David Weiss
Carol and Ira S. Williams Jr. (’86)
Kathy Williams
Margaret Williams
Janice Winter
Donna Young
Mary-Margaret Zindren+

FISCAL YEAR 2022  |   JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

Alfred* and Dorothee* Aeppli
Fred C.* and Katherine B.* Andersen
Douglas* and Carole Baker
Mary Farrell Bednarowski and Keith 
   Bednarowski
Allen C.* and Phyllis Blume
Margaret and William Bracken
Priscilla (’83) and Jack* Braun
Thomas (’74) and Marilyn Breckenridge
Edward* and Virginia* Brooks
Hildegard Bunge
Marion Bunge*

Edna Mae Carlson* (’80)
Thomas* (’94) and Nancy Caswell
Howard Conn*
Susan J. Crockett
Carol Daniels
Maxine B. Davison*
Bruce* and Ruth* Dayton
Wallace* and Mary Lee* Dayton
Charlton H. Dietz
William N.* and Judith* Driscoll
Lois Mary Dunlap*
Sue K. Ebbers (’78) and Carolyn Pressler

Davitt A.* and Jeanne* Felder (’82)
Fred C. & Katherine B. Andersen 
   Foundation
Pat Geadelmann (’04)
William and Penny George
Anne Hage* (’80)
John Hannaford*
David* and Mim* Hanson
Philip* and Margaret* Harder
Bill and Helen Hartfiel
Edith Lyndsey Hatch*
Carolyn (’99) and Peter Hendrixson

JOSHUA SOCIETY
The Joshua Society recognizes friends and alums who have provided outstanding financial leadership and support of the 
seminary’s mission. Joshua members have contributed cumulative gifts of $50,000 or more, and each year new Joshuas are 
recognized for their generosity and are presented with a replica statuette of “Joshua.” We extend deep gratitude to these 
individuals whose generosity has had a lasting impact on the life and vitality of United.
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Mary Herbert* (’15) and Skip Davis
Hella Mears Hueg*
Clara* Ruben and Henry* 
   Huenemann (’36)
A.D.* and Mary* Hulings
Dayton and Ruth Hultgren
Ruth and John Huss
Andrea D. Johnson (’17) and David Fry
Cindi Beth Johnson and Thor Mickelson 
Lucy Rosenberry Jones and Jim Johnson
Art and Martha* Kaemmer
Carl and Janet Kuhrmeyer
Kimberly A. Lund
Linda and Warren Mack
Katherine Austin Mahle (’78) and Stephen 
	 Mahle
Dusty Mairs
Julie A. Mall (’85) and Darrell Schmidt
Marbrook Foundation
Robert and Polly McCrea
Malcom* and Wendy* McLean
McMillan Family Endowment Fund 
Douglas and Ann McMillan

Mary Bigelow McMillan* (’78, ’89)
Richard McMillan*
Kita McVay (’96, ’09) and Jim Johnson 
M.D.* and Mary McVay
Meg Mercury
Jonathan (’00) and Martha Morgan
Margaret Z. Morris* (’79) and   
   Arthur L. Merrill* 
M.A.* and Alice Mortenson
Mary Ann Murray (’76)
John* and Betty* Musser
Christie (’80) and Win Neuger
Richard and Nancy Nicholson
Paul H.* (’46, ’74) and Keran 
   Olm-Stoelting
Bruce R. Ough
Piper Family Fund of The 
   Minneapolis Foundation 
David L. Piper 
Harry C. Piper, Jr.* (’74) and 
   Virginia* Piper
Harry C. Piper III
Tad and Cindy Piper

Joyce* (’73, ’77) and Robert* Rosene
Sharon and Robert Ryan
Susan and Bill Sands
Ralph (’65) and Linda Sayler
Hugh* and Margaret* Schilling
Paul* and Mary* Schilling
Dick* and Kit Schmoker
Belle and Robert Scott
Judith N. (’90) and James* Scoville
Mike and Laura* Shannon
Frank and Robyn Sims
Harriet* and Edson* Spencer
Milton K. Staskal (’62)
Mark (’62) and Eleanor Steiner
Rose Marie and Donald L.* 
   Stoebner (’63, ’72)
W. Robert* (’50) and Alice* Strobel
Terhuly Foundation
Lynn and Carol Truesdell
Paul* and Beverly* Truran
Ron and Carol Vantine
Glenn* (’57, ’73) and Joanne* Wernecke
Helen Wipplinger*
James Quentin Young

Robert N. Alpers* (’58, ’71)
Sarah S. Amos (’88)
Theodore Bader (’51)
Paul E. Baumer* (’60)
Audrey Benjamin (’84)
Frank Bennett (’10)
Priscilla Braun (’83)
Thomas Breckenridge (’74)
David J. Brown (’55)
Lyn Burton (’06)
Norma J. Burton* (’78)
Edna Mae Carlson* (’80)
William E. Carlson* (’68)
Thomas Caswell* (’94)
Vernon Clausing* (’57)
Sarah C. Conklin (’94)
Dawn Carlson Conn (’97, ’17)
Molly Cox (’89)
Arlene Dahl (’90)
Kenneth V. Daniel (’81)
Mark B. Dayton (’21)
Karen Dungan (’85)
Sue K. Ebbers (’78)

Victor Engelmann* (’47)
Frank Erdey* (’39)
Cary Eustis (’06)
Charles H. Eversman (’60)
Jeanne Felder* (’82)
Charles E. Fix* (’53, ’72)
Patricia Geadelmann (’04)
Otto Gerber* (’35)
Jon Gunnemann (’66)
Sheila Gustafson (’77)
Anne A. Hage* (’80)
Henry F. Heinbuch* (’49)
John M. Heinl (’61)
Carolyn Hendrixson (’99)
Mary Herbert* (’15)
Glen Herrington-Hall (’82)
Ruben Henry Huenemann* (’36)
Norma Rae Hunt (’84) and Garth 
   Schumacher (’00, ’03)
Marva Jean Hutchens (’80)
Andrea D. Johnson (’17)
Bonnie Johnson (’90)
Daniel Jonas (’63)

Gary D. Kasten (’66)
Judith Allen Kim (’89)
Ernest Klaudt* (’43)
Walter Koch (’63, ’72)
Rueben Koehler* (’47)
Harold Koenig* (’57)
Lynne Krehbiel-Breneman (’95)
John Krueger (’63)
Howard Kusler (’56)
Charles Leck (’66)
Raymond Ley* (’43)
Robert Long (’59)
Katherine Austin Mahle (’78)
Julie A. Mall (’85)
Cheryl S. McKinley (’90)
Mary Bigelow McMillan* (’78, ’89)
Kita McVay (’96, ’09)
Philip C. Meili* (’65)
Gary Miller* (’68)
Jonathan Morgan (’00)
Margaret Z. Morris* (’79)
Mary Ann Murray (’76)
Wilys Claire Nelson* (’79)

BOSSARD-WARD SOCIETY
The Bossard-Ward Society honors alums whose cumulative giving in all categories totals $10,000 or more. The society 
commemorates Jacob Bossard, a founder, faculty member, and president of Mission House Seminary from 1875–1885, and 
Joseph Ward, who was instrumental in founding Yankton College and Yankton School of Theology. We honor and thank alums 
who support the important work of United and commitment to the vision of Bossard and Ward.

SOCIETIES
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Leslie Neugent (’12)
Christie Neuger (’80)
Steven Newcom (’80, ’19)
Paul H. Olm-Stoelting* (’46, ’74)
Dale D. Parson (’78)
Norman Pavey (’69, ’74, ’84)
Vonda Pearson (’98)
Frank L. Picard (’02)
Harry C. Piper, Jr.* (’74)
Kathy Rahorst (’83)
Gary B. Reierson (’78, ’86)
Meredith Robinson (’84)
Nancy B. Rohde (’80)
Jo Anne Rohricht (’82)

John F. Roschen (’84)
J.C. Rosenau* (’25)
Joyce Rosene* (’73, ’77)
Mary Kay (’95) and Orville Sauter (’71)
Ralph Sayler (’65)
Richard Scheerer (’66)
Richard Schmitz* (’43)
George Schowalter (’55)
Marvin E. Schrolucke (’57)
Judith N. Scoville (’90)
Lyta G. Seddig (’82)
Karen Smith Sellers (’76, ’13)
Pamela L. Serdar (’01)
Milo Sheldon* (’65, ’72)

Anne D. Simpson (’92)
Milton K. Staskal (’62)
Mark Steiner (’62)
Donald L. Stoebner* (’63, ’72)
W. Robert Strobel* (’50)
Albert E. Teske (’53)
Thomas N. Townsend* (’60)
Robert J. Tripp (’65)
Parker G. Trostel (’14)
Daniel VanderPloeg* (’62)
Kay Welsch (’89)
Betty S. Wentworth (’86)
Roger Wentz (’56)
Glenn Wernecke* (’57, ’73)
Susan M. Wilhem* (’81)

Robert Albers
David and Jeanne Anderson
Lance* and Gail Barker
Bill and Charlotte Davnie
Jack and Camie Eugster
Eleazar and Josephine Fernandez
Terry and David Gilberstadt
Phebe Haugen
Roger Heegaard and Cheryl Thomas
Jeanne Hejduk
Barbara Holmes

Merlin Hoyer
Cindi Beth Johnson
Barbara Anne Keely
David and Mary Beth Koehler
Duane and Mary Alyce Krohnke
Judy Lange
Charles and Hope* Lea
Ross and Bridget Levin
John and Mary Ann Lundquist
Ann Manning*
Molly T. Marshall

Ed and Claudia Martin
Benjamin and Lynn Oehler
Gregory Plotnikoff and Shawn 
   Monaghan
Jack and Marty Rossmann
Chris Smith
Clyde Steckel
Michelle Turnau
Don and Carolyn White
Wilson and Gayle Graham Yates
Lew and Nicki Zeidner

David S. Anderson
Jeanne Anderson
Sheila Apland-Ottenbacher (’95)
Samuel J. Buehrer (’88)
Terri A. Burnor (’15)
Lyn J. Burton (’06)
Kerry J. Campbell
Jeff B. Childs (’83)
William F. Davnie
Bryan A. Demeritte (’05)
Allan Dempsey (’68)
Dale Dobias (’89)

Eleazar Fernandez
Tami Glasbrenner
Clare J. Gromoll (’14)
Jeff E. Hagaman (’95)
William D. Hart
Andrea D. Johnson (’17)
Cindi Beth Johnson
Sally H. Johnson (’95)
Barbara R. Kellett (’00, ’06)
Dixie K. Knoebel (’17)
Molly Larsen (’17)
Kayla M. Larson (’10)

Laura Larson
David Long-Higgins (’88)
Cindy Macaulay
Elizabeth J. Macaulay (’99)
Julie A. Mall (’85)
Molly T. Marshall
John McDonald
Meg Mercury
Arthur L. Merrill*
Michelle S. Miller (’06) and Robert 
   Kopp (’06)
Steve Newcom (’80, ’19)

LEADERSHIP SOCIETY

LYDIA SOCIETY

The Leadership Society honors United friends who have cumulatively contributed more than $10,000. These transformational 
gifts reflect our friends' commitment to United's work in theology and the arts, social justice, and interreligious engagement 
in the classroom and the community. This generosity makes it possible for us to collectively inspire and prepare students to do 
ministry in the church and the world and secure, for future leaders, United's ongoing vitality.

The Lydia Society recognizes friends and alums of United who, as recurring donors, give a minimum monthly gift of $50. 
Much like Lydia, who was a first century business entrepreneur, church planter, and chief philanthropist of the Philippian 
congregation, recurring donors provide ongoing sustaining gifts that support United in living out its mission to educate leaders 
for transformation.

FISCAL YEAR 2022  |   JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

GRATITUDE REPORT 2022  |  UNITEDSEMINARY.EDU              10    



Bernie Backman (’69)
Lance* and Gail Barker
Dan Batson (’84)
Gene (’70) and Susan Bauer
Paul E. Baumer* (’60)
Mary Farrell Bednarowski and Keith 
   Bednarowski
Audrey Benjamin (’84)
Jean Boese (’83)
Priscilla Braun (’83)
Larry A. Bremer (’65)
Sandi Britton (’86)
Hildegard Bunge
Marion Bunge*
Ann Buran
Eric Burnard (’85) & Kay Quinney 
   Burnard
Lyn Burton (’06)
Mary Helen Cederholm (’89)
Dawn Carlson Conn (’97, ’17) and 
   Jim* Conn
Jaki Cottingham-Zierdt (’14)
Samuel (’88) and Gail Crecelius
Arlene (’90) and Mark Dahl
Kenneth V. Daniel (’81)
Virginia Davis
Richard (’06) and Carol Eick
Marilyn H. Evans* (’94)
Doug Federhart (’84) and Stuart Holland
Gregory J. Flint (’73)
Laura French (’87)
Patricia Geadelmann (’04)
Calvin Gerber* (’62)
Richard J. (’72, ’75) and Jane M. Gerber

Julie Goranson (’14)
Charles and Barbara Green
Gail Griffin
Randall (’80) and Muriel Pool 
   Hachfeld (’78)
Katherine L. Harding (’81)
John M. Heinl (’61) and Diane L. Harvey
Glen (’82) and Barbara Herrington-Hall
Stanley C. Johnson
Ann M. Johnston (’91)
Bonnie Jones-Witthuhn (’80)
Nancy R. Kapp (’83)
William R. Kiesel
Judith Koepke
Robert Kopp (’06) and Michelle 
   Miller (’06)
John (’63) and Patricia Krueger
Robert Long* (’59)
Julie A. Mall (’85) and Darrell Schmidt
Robert and Polly McCrea
Helen McEvoy-Freese (’80)
Cheryl S. McKinley (’90)
Elizabeth A. Miller
Nathan Miller (’79)
Virginia L. Mills
Jonathan (’00) and Martha Morgan
Kent A. Mosebach (’66)
Norma K. Mossman (’82)
Mary Ann Murray (’76)
Kathryn A. Nelson (’86)
Christie (’80) and Win Neuger
Thea M. Nicholas (’04)
Richard (’84) and Cynthia Nichols
Douglas Nielsen (’77)

Michael Obenauer (’77)
Jody Ondich (’84)
Jeff B. Palmer (’84, ’95) and Cindy Mueller
F. Dale (’78) and Debra Parson
Norman Pavey (’69, ’74, ’84)
Linda Nyholm Pliska (’79)
Ann Teel Rabe (’86)
Gary B. Reierson (’78, ’86)
Philip Reller (’80) and Catherine 
   Zelle (’80)
Kathleen Remund (’06) and Diane 
   Light (’14)
Nancy B. Rohde (’80)
Jo Anne Rohricht (’82)
Linda Sanderman (’05)
Carolyn M. Saunders (’81)
Ralph (’65) and Linda Sayler
Earl Schwartz
Judith N. (’90) and James* Scoville
Julia K. Scoville
Richard Seaman (’66)
Lyta G. Seddig (’82)
Carol L. Shaffer (’92)
David (’85) and Susan Sickelka (’86)
Harold J. Spindler*
Milton K. Staskal (’62)
Mark (’62) and Eleanor Steiner
Bundy Trinz (’10, ’15)
Anita VanderPloeg
Betty S. Wentworth (’86)
Roger (’56) and Frances Wentz*
Jim Wilson (’85)
Donna M. Wolff (’72)
Charlene R. Wozny (’00)
Lew and Nicki Zeidner

If your name is listed incorrectly in the Barnabas section, please contact Cindy Schriever,
United’s Donor Engagement Officer, at cschriever@unitedseminary.edu or 651.255.6111.

SOCIETIES

BARNABAS SOCIETY
The Barnabas Society recognizes friends and alums of United who have included the seminary in their estate plans or made other 
deferred gifts. These individuals have chosen to include United in their wills, make life income gifts, or make the seminary the 
beneficiary of a retirement account or insurance policy. We greatly appreciate the long-term commitment of Barnabas Society 
members whose foresight will ensure the longevity and vitality of United.

Mary Ellen Nielsen (’80)
Charles D. Owens (’13)
Vonda K. Pearson (’98)
Ruth M. Phelps (’85)
Frank L. (’02) and Betty Picard
Shari Prestemon
Kyle A. Roberts
Justin Sabia-Tanis

Richard (’66) and Nancy Scheerer
John M. Scheuer (’20)
Cindy Schriever
Sheryl A. Schwyhart (’20)
Pam L. Serdar (’01)
Carol L. Shaffer (’92)
David K. Stibbe (’92)
Fredolyn Stitt

Nelson (’74) and Marilyn Stone (’87)
Ernest H. Strandberg (’67)
Jeff Swenson
Al (’70) and Ardie Thompson
Anita VanderPloeg
Monique G. Venne (’05)
Laura Willis
Charlene R. Wozny (’00)

FISCAL YEAR 2022  |   JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022
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David S. Anderson
Board Chair
Treasurer Of Counsel, Kutak Rock, LLP

DeWayne Davis
Lead Minister, Plymouth Congregational 
Church, Minneapolis

William Davnie
Foreign Service Officer, ret., Presbyterian 
(PCUSA) minister

William D. Hart
Board Secretary
Margaret W. Harmon Professor of Religious 
Studies, Department Chair, Macalester College

Phebe Haugen
Emerita Professor of Law, Mitchell Hamline 
School of Law

Andrea Johnson (’17)
Minister of Congregational Programs, Minnesota 
Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship

Lynne Krehbiel-Breneman (’95)
Governance Committee Chair
Independent Education Management 
Professional

Molly L. Larsen (’93)
Sunday School Superintendent, Second Church 
of Christ, Scientist, Minneapolis

David Long-Higgins (’88)
Settled Conference Minister, Heartland 
Conference, United Church of Christ

John Lundquist
Board Treasurer, Finance Committee Chair
Lawyer, Fredrikson & Byron PA

Elizabeth Macaulay (’99)
Advancement Committee Chair
Pastor, Epworth United Methodist Church

Fran Neir
Retired Businessperson

Jack Rossmann
Academic Committee Chair
Professor Emeritus, Macalester College

Karen Smith Sellers (’76, ’13)
Professor Emerita, United Theological Seminary 
of the Twin Cities

Stacey Smith (’16)
Board Vice Chair
Presiding Elder, St. Paul Minneapolis District of 
the African Methodist Episcopal Church

Roderic Southall
Workforce and Equity Coordinator, Met 
Council

Clyde Steckel (’93)
Professor Emeritus, United Theological Seminary 
of the Twin Cities

Cindy Bohrer		  Admissions Counselor
Ronny Bradtke		  Director of Student Enrollment
Andrew Fox		  Donor Records and Advancement Administrative Assistant
Jennifer Awes Freeman	 Associate Professor of Theology and the Arts, Program Director for Theology and the Arts
Nikki Darlene Frontz	 Seminary Chaplain
Tami Glasbrenner		  Accountant
Gary F. Green II		  Assistant Professor of Pastoral Theology and Social Transformation, Program Director for Anti-Racist Initiatives
Cindi Beth Johnson		 Vice President for Advancement, Professor in the Practice of Theology and the Arts
Jessica Chapman Lape	 Assistant Professor of Interreligious Chaplaincy, Program Director for Interreligious Chaplaincy
Laura Larson		  Director of Marketing and Communications
Tafeana Lindsey		  Financial Aid Advisor
MJ Luna			   Executive Assistant to the President and the Dean
Molly T. Marshall		  President
Mason Mennenga ('22)	 Admissions Counselor
Michael Moua		  AV Specialist
Munjed Murad		  Johnson-Fry Assistant Professor of World Religions and Intercultural Studies, Program Director for Eco-Justice
Andrew Packman		  Visiting Assistant Professor of Theological Ethics and Practical Theology, Louisville Institute Postdoctoral Fellow
Stella Pearce		  Administrative Assistant for the Leadership Center for Social Justice
Vonda Pearson ('98)		 Director of Human Resources and Operations
Adam Pfuhl		  Director of Information Services
Diane Riggs		  Communications Specialist
Kyle Roberts		  Vice President for Academic Affairs and Dean of the Seminary, Schilling Professor of Public Theology and 
				    Church and Economic Life
Justin Sabia-Tanis		  Assistant Professor of Christian Ethics and Social Transformation Supported by the McVay Endowment, 
				    Program Director for Social Transformation
Cindy Schriever		  Donor Engagement Officer
Tim Sena			  Director of the Spencer Library, Associate Professor of Theological Bibliography
Ry Siggelkow		  Director of the Leadership Center for Social Justice
Matt Stollenwerk		  Director of Academic Operations, Assessment, and Distance Education
Jeff Swenson		  Vice President for Finance and Administration
Hillary Vamstad		  Director of Student Success
Demian Wheeler		  Associate Professor of Philosophical Theology and Religious Studies, Director for Advanced Studies

SEMINARY PERSONNEL

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

AS OF OCTOBER 31, 2022

GRATITUDE REPORT 2022  |  UNITEDSEMINARY.EDU              12    



In May 2021, seminary leadership—including 
then Interim President Molly T. Marshall, Chief 
Financial Officer Jeff Swenson, and the United 
Finance Committee, with approval from the 
Board of Trustees—redesigned a sustainable 
five-year plan that includes a planned and 
controlled growth of student tuition and 
donor giving while exhibiting cost control. 
This will allow the seminary to show operating 
surpluses—without the inclusion of investment 
income—by the third year.

STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION (FY22)
UNITED THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY OF THE TWIN CITIES’ 
CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022, 
JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

OPERATIONAL STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES

ASSETS
	 Cash	 $449,000
	 Accounts Receivable	 156,000
	 Prepaid Expenses	 151,000
	 Investments	 10,980,000
	 Physical Assets	 1,078,000
	 Total Assets	 $12,814,000

LIABILITIES
	 Accounts Payable	 $50,000
	 Deferred Income	 245,000
	 Accrued Expenses/Liabilities	 359,000
	 Total Liabilities	 $654,000

	 Fund Balances	 $12,160,000

	 Total Liabilities and Fund Balances	 $12,814,000

n	 Net Tuition	 $1,342,000
n	 Gifts and Grants	 963,000
n	 Endowment Transfers	 575,000
n	 Miscellaneous	 122,000
n	 Housing	 44,000
	 Total Revenue	 $3,046,000

n	 Compensation	 $2,319,000
n	 Fixed Expenses	 923,000
n	 Variable Expenses	 316,000
n	 Depreciaton of Assets	 140,000
	 Total Expenditures	 $3,698,000

The seminary enjoys a great cash position going into 
the 2022–23 fiscal year with over $3.5 million in liquid 
accounts and only $410,000 in current and long term 
obligations.

REVENUE

Student tuition continues to grow year-over-year. 
The seminary has remained consistent on the 
percentages of funds drawn from its endowment 
investments the past few years.

EXPENDITURES  

The seminary spends 63 percent of its funds on 
the direct student experience with another 25 
percent on the technology and facilities that are 
associated in providing a central campus.

FINANCES  2021–2022

5
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63%25%

8%
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STUDENT ENROLLMENT STUDENT TUITION + SCHOLARSHIPS

Enrollment continues to grow. The class seated 
in 2022–23 is a 164 percent increase over the 
student population experienced just five years 
ago (85 students in the Fall term of FY18 to 224 
students in the Fall term of FY23).

United's 2021–22 gross tuition saw a growth of 27 
percent over the past year with another 1 percent increase 
expected for 2022–23. The amount of scholarships has 
kept pace with the tuition increases, assuring that new 
and existing students enjoy affordable programming.

ARE YOU RECEIVING REGULAR ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS FROM US?
WE'D LIKE TO STAY IN TOUCH! PLEASE SEND YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS TO AFOX@UNITEDSEMINARY.EDU

Enrollment numbers as reported to the Association of 
Theological Schools (ATS)

FY2018 FY2019 FY2020 FY2021 FY2022 FY2023
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Representatives of the inaugural members inducted into the Leadership Society in October 2022.
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THANK YOU!
WE’RE GRATEFUL FOR YOUR COMMITMENT 
TO THE SEMINARY’S MISSION.
UNITEDSEMINARY.EDU

To learn more about giving opportunities, visit 
unitedseminary.edu or contact Rev. Dr. Cindi 
Beth Johnson, Vice President for Advancement: 
cbjohnson@unitedseminary.edu or 651.255.6137.


